CUYAHOGA FALLS CITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the Public Improvements Committee Meeting

Call to Order

Approval of the Minutes
Agenda ltems

Temp. Ord. A-81

September 2, 2014

The meeting was called to order by Mr. tula, Chair, at
6:50 p.m. A guorum was present.

Approval of the minutes was deferred.

An ordinance authorizing the Director of Public
Service to enter into a contract or contracts, according
to law, for the reconstruction of concrete pavement at
various locations in the City, and declaring an
emergency.

Proponent testimony was offered by the City
Engineer, Tony Demasi. Mr. Demasi stated that this
year's concrete repair program will be located at two
locations. The concrete parking lots located north of
and south of the Green Parking Deck will be replaced.
These lots were built in 1975 will be replaced with 6"
thick concrete using MS concrete. The bids will be
opened on September 10 and will be awarded on
September 15. The projects will be completed by
October 31, 2014.

The Chair asked about the status of the downtown
parking decks. Mr. Demasi stated those facilities are
worked on every year under a different program.

The Chair recognized Mr. Mader, who asked if these
project will exhaust the budget for concrete work in
the 2014 budget. Mr. Demq'g_i stated that it will.

The Chair recognized Mr. Wiéinhardt, who noted that
the previous year’s budget for concrete streets was
over $300,000, and asked if the current $150,000
budget for concrete streets will go up in 2015. Mr.
Demasi that he hopes it will go up.



Non-Agenda ltems

Adjournment

The Chair recognized Mrs. Pyke, who asked about
the status of grant funding to repair Howe Ave. Mr.
Demasi stated that the City received a grant two
years ago and is now is the process of selecting a
consultant to design the project. The consultant
should be under contract by the end of the year.
ODOT would like the design complete in order to start
construction as early as 2016. Mrs. Pyke asked what
the City’s plan is to maintain the road in the interim.
Mr. Demasi stated that the Street Department patches
these areas continuously.

There was no opponent testimony. There was no
public comment.

Motion by Mrs. Snyder to release Temp. Ord. A-81
with a favorable recommendation. Seconded by Mr.
Mader. Motion adopted by acclamation.

None.

Without objection, Chairman lula adjourned the
meeting at 6:56 p.m.
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